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Greetings 
……from the vineyard.  

It is exciting to look out over the sprouting vines, growing quickly with the heat of late.  
It reminds me that the cycle always starts over and there is fresh energy in the new 
year.  It is how I feel about approaching this next year.  While last year was an 
incredibly good year, who knows what the next will bring?

For those of you who attended convention, I’m sure you agree with me that it was a 
great convention.  Nancy presided as always with grace and humor and the gals from 
Eugene did an incredible job of putting this  together. Nancy will be a hard act to 
follow!!  And I think we all had fun.  There are so many folks in the state that are just 
fun to be around.  

One of my goals this year is to encourage more people to attend our meetings.  My 
board and I are going to try to find something that will make it worth the effort to 
travel, spend that money, and give the time to share fellowship with each other.  
Perhaps we can even learn something new and of course we will have fun.  I’m also 
making a commitment to TRY to visit every chapter or district.  Not sure how close I 
will come, but will give it my best.  If your chapter would like a visit sometime, send me 
your meeting schedule and dates of any cool events you sponsor.  I want to especially 
get to the far away chapters who have to travel the furthest to the valley.

Lastly, if you have any concerns or ideas about any of our policies or procedures, 
please let me know.  Kathy State and her committee are working with me to try to be 
sure all guidelines are up to date in everyone’s books/boxes.  We are also making sure 
there is clarity in instructions.  Again, now is the time to weigh in if you have ideas.  
Especially those of you who have held an appointed position and thought something 
should be changed.  Kathy is doing a great job and is working this summer toward this 
goal.  I so appreciate her.

I wish everyone a great summer.  I look forward to Leadership in Grants Pass at the end 
of Sept.  Hope to see you all there.

President Marsha

Editors Note: Marsha’s complete Executive & General Board list is included.



From your 1st Vice President –

If someone had asked me five years ago would I consider running for the Board, I 
would have said, “AAAACKKKK! “ and “Absolutely not!”  But here I am today all of a 
sudden in the position of First Vice.  Where did the time go?  How did I end up in this 
position?  YOU are the answer!  Your encouragement, your support and the gentle 
nudges (ahem..) from certain Past State Presidents.  (You know who you are!)  So I am 
taking my own advice as past Workshop Coordinator:  “Just Breathe” and “Enjoy the 
Journey.”  

My job as First Vice is MEMBERSHIP!  So many of our longtime members have passed 
away or are too ill to continue being active.  We have those longtime members to 
thank for building a solid foundation of this wonderful organization.  It gives us the 
opportunity to serve others, to learn while researching educational programs, and to 
do it all in the circle of loving sisters and members.  

We need to continue to build our membership.  Think about why you joined, and why 
you are staying year after year….  Yes, why?

…… to be continued in the September Oregon Grapevine!



From your Treasurer –

Chapter dues and rosters have been flying into my mailbox! Keep them 
coming. Chapter dues for the new year were due by May 1 and become 
delinquent by June 15.  Please include a copy of your chapter’s 
membership roster with your payment of dues. 

Mail them to me at – 580 S Court Ave, Burns, OR 97720. 

For new members to be included in voting at State meetings, their dues 
must be paid by the chapter to the State Treasurer at least 21 days prior 
to State meetings.

A Reminder for Chapter Treasurers don’t forget to let the State 
Treasurer know if you lose members or gain members during the year 
as this information is needed for Credentials at each state meeting. You 
can email these to me at swann.m@hotmail.com or call me at 541-589-
1857 or send them to my address listed above. 

Thanks for all you do!  

Melanie Swann

From your Corresponding Secretary –

Today is a day to celebrate! We must have set a record, because as of 
now (May 25th), I have received all of the chapter rosters! To those of 
you who are responsible for the rosters, I can't thank you enough for 
being so cooperative and helpful. Of course, there may be a few tweaks 
to be made but I am so relieved that this much has been accomplished.

The only thing I ask from all of you now is that if you move, change your 
phone number, or email address (or spouse), that you let me know 
before this President's Book goes to print in September.

In the meantime, you can color me happy, and thank you again! 

Joy Serkowney, 
Corresponding Secretary

mailto:swann.m@hotmail.com


From the Junior Past President
Disaster Chairman – Nancy Reid

Wow!  What an incredible week-end in Springfield.  It was so much fun - from the 
‘Miss ESA Beauty Pageant’, where there were truly some of the most beautiful women 
I have ever seen, to the workshops by Linda and Robin, which were very entertaining, 
the beautiful Installation ceremony given by Lani, unique and ‘light’ hearted, to the fun 
social presented by Carolyn.  It was awe-inspiring to listen to all of the awards given 
and the service pins members received.

I forgot to publicly thank my wonderful Appointed Board for their hard work.  At the 
beginning of last year I hardly had any positions that were opened.  Thank you for 
making that process so easy and for working so hard, quietly doing your job.  I really 
appreciate you all.

Convention was a perfect ending to a perfect year.  I’m very excited about this coming 
year, and I’m excited about preparing some fun baskets (think paper products and 
wine) for Leadership and Winter Meeting.  There should be at least two baskets at 
each meeting to be raffled and, hopefully, they will bring some hope for people who 
could really use it.

Thank you again to WVDC for the amazing job you did putting Convention together, 
making everything run so smoothly, and looking like it was a piece of cake and you 
were having a ball.

I am looking forward to seeing everyone at Leadership in Grants Pass.  Until then, keep 
smiling.

Love, 
Nancy 



MUSINGS FROM THE Convention C0-CHAIR

I asked to be involved in the planning of the 
State Convention.  It seems that I don’t get 
smarter as I get older!!  It was quite an 
experience and I hope I never have to use the 
information in the future.  Boy, what a job and 
I am in awe of Su McDonell and Sandy Diess.  
They are organized!!  I am in awe of anyone 
who takes on the task of planning a state 
event.  

In January due to circumstances already 
known, I was asked to do Marsha’s installation 
which was well received and funny (as I’d 
hoped) but I made an unfortunate omission.  I 
forgot to mention that the honor guard was 
made up of members of Delta Gamma, which 
is Marsha’s chapter.  We were all excited to 
see so many members from DG and hope that 
I am forgiven for the hiccup.  

Epsilon Theta, Delta Gamma and Omega Mu 
did an outstanding job with their various 
functions.  Thank you all.

I must say that it took over a week to recover 
but I am all better now.

Lani Shimer, 
Co-co-chair

Editors Note: Full Convention Final Report and 
complete list of Award Winner included.

Nancy Reid
Raeann Salchenberg, Easter Seal Rep

Mr. Virgil “Bud” Dickey,
Oregon Army National Guard, Retired



Balloon Workshop 
…..from IC Rep Robin Bussey



ESA FUN FEST IC CONVENTION

The Oregon Purse has a history. The ESA Foundation FUN FEST is held 
each IC Convention on Tuesday night of the Convention week. The Oregon 
Purse is filled with gift cards that can be used nationally and money. 

We have the purse and some donations given to me at State Convention. 
But I need more donations to make this work. This purse goes into the 
Oral Auction held at the end of the evening and usually is sold for top 
dollar. We could use a few more gift cards and/or money.

Please sent your donations for this to;
Claudia Hale, 4275 SW River Road, Hillsboro, OR 97123

Thank you very much.

ESA FOUNDATION

I am looking forward to learning more about the foundation and how I can 
help.  I have some big shoes to fill, Claudia has done a super job. I know 
she will help me with all my questions this year.

Just a reminder about donations for the ESA Fun Fest IC Convention 
which will be held in Memphis, July 16. 2019.

You can still send cards or money to Claudia for the purse to be auctioned 
off that evening.  Check out her information below.

I am looking forward to going to I.C. Convention this year and visiting St. 
Jude's.  
I hope everyone has a wonderful summer. 

Take care. Hugs to all.

Barb Moss

Are you an ESA Foundation member? No?

Have you thought about becoming one?

Or even a Life Member? It’s easy to do! 

https://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/episilonsigmaalpha/media/ESA_Public/images/Co

llegiate/II-4-7-ESAF-CONTRIBUTION-Form-updated-June-2017.pdf

https://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/episilonsigmaalpha/media/ESA_Public/images/Collegiate/II-4-7-ESAF-CONTRIBUTION-Form-updated-June-2017.pdf


Winter Meeting

Just an FYI for the Winter Meeting. 

It will be held at the Embassy Suites in 
Portland very close to Washington 
Square, on February 8th & 9th. It is a little 
earlier than last year so add this date to 
your Calendar. They have a free Breakfast 
for those who stay the night and a free 
Happy Hour with snacks in the evening 
from 5:30-7:30. 
Stay tuned for further information 
coming in the next Grapevine. 

See you there.

Oregon State Leadership

Gamma Beta is happy to host State 
Leadership in Grants Pass September 28 
and 29.  

We invite you to come early.  Explore the 
shops in popular historic downtown.  You 
will find a number of good restaurants 
there.  The museum of art is there as is 
the Glass Forge.

Quilters, a must visit is Jordan Fabrics.  
The store is open Monday through 
Saturday 10:00 am to 5:00 pm.  You may 
want to explore their website 
www.jordanfabrics.com .

Take a jet boat ride, tour wineries, 
Wildlife Images, Rogue Creamery.  OR sit 
and enjoy Southern Oregon Hospitality.  
We look forward to seeing you.

Lynn Hughes, Chair
Shirley Reese, Co-chair

Editors Note: Registration Form is 
included.

Hope for Heroes

Thank you all for your support of 
our veterans during the 2018 -
2019 season. 
Whether you collected socks, 
helped with a Stand Down, visited 
a Veteran’s Home or the V.A. 
Hospitals, it all matters and they 
are so appreciative. I am hoping 
that those who got socks from 
Bomba’s at the state convention 
have been able to distribute them 
to veterans around the state. 

Also a big THANK YOU for those 
who bought tickets on the basket 
for the Patriot Riders. A total of 
$280.00 was raised for their ride 
to accompany the Patriot Cart 
built and paid for by Alaska 
Airlines to Phoenix. Then many 
made a trip on to Washington D. 
C. with the Ride for the Wall. 
Thousands made the trip on 
cycles to pay honor to those who 
have died or remain missing.

May we never forget their 
sacrifices for our freedom. 

Hope for Hero’s Chairman
Louise Muir

http://www.jordanfabrics.com/


Douglas District

Douglas District executive board has been installed for 2019-2021.

Harvest Fun & Friendship in ESA is our theme.  

Connie Russell, President; Mary Anne Puhl, Vice President; 
Judy Huntley, Treasurer; Vicki Boler, Jr Past President. 

Looking forward to seeing everyone at 2020 State Convention in North Bend (Coos Bay).

District Doings –

Willamette Valley District

The Chapters of WVDC, Alpha Zeta, Delta 
Gamma, Epsilon Theta, and Omega Mu, are all 
patting themselves on the back for a job well 
done on the OR State Convention held in April. 

We’ve heard from many people that they had a 
great time. It is always so much fun to get 
together and celebrate our wonderful group of 
members.

Our next WVDC meeting will be on June 15th, at 
Julie Rassmann’s home in Florence. 



Alpha Lambda – Medford

Before the end of the 2018-19 year, we managed to have almost all of our members at our May 
business meeting. We missed Virginia because she went to CA to visit her children and grandchildren.
Our Educational meeting was held at Sherry's with pie and coffee. This was a catch up meeting to 
hear what Linda Roadman and Diane Yarrish had been up to during their months away from us. Linda 
and her husband, David spent December through April in Arizona. Diane and husband Art traveled in 
their motor home March and April to many places with Diane's brother and his wife in their motor 
home. They all had a great time. It was good to have them back and we enjoyed hearing about all 
their travels.

Alpha Lambda chapter had a busy time since the last Grapevine. We had a Valentine's Day luncheon 
at Black Bear and a dinner for St. Patrick's Day at My Four Daughter's. We are now planning for a 
barbecue when the weather settles down.

The Southern District Meeting was held in February at The Meadows in Central Point. This was 
Shirley Reese's final meeting as our President. She did a wonderful job of being President. We had 
Installation of Officers: Diane Yarrish, President; Bonnie Cook, Vice President; Shirley Reese, Secretary; 
Norma Pittman, Treasurer; Tallie Lastiwka, Parliamentarian. Lynn Hughes was our Installation Officer. 
Outstanding members were: Ellen Ellis, Gamma Beta and Tallie Lastiwka, Alpha Lambda Chapter. 
Alpha Lambda served lunch and we had a great afternoon.

The following week we had the St. Jude Radiothon at Q100.3. It was very successful and we were 
excited to be a part of supporting the Kids at St. Jude, the radio station and all the people involved.

Our chapter did tray favors for all special occasions and delivered them to Avenmere Rehab.

We completed our Educational’s and the report went in as well as the Philanthropic report prior to 
March 31st.

We were saddened to not be able to attend Convention. This is always the frosting on the cake at the 
end of the year. Next Year we hope to be there. We will be at Fall Leadership in Grants Pass.

On June 1st, Southern District will celebrate our ESA Founder's Day with a lunch at Elmer's in Grants 
Pass, hosted by Gamma Beta.

This summer we will have a special celebration. Mary & Orville Wagner will celebrate their 70th 
Wedding Anniversary on July 1st. This is a real mile stone anniversary. If you want to join us, send 
cards to:

Orville and Mary Wagner, 1601 Gayety Lane, Medford Oregon 97504.
Or email: marywagner55@gmail.com

We hope all of you have a wonderful, restful summer so that you will be ready to start another year in 
September.

Chapter Chats –

mailto:marywagner55@gmail.com


Alpha Zeta – Eugene

The past few months were very busy for Alpha Zeta and WVDC as we were putting the final touches on the
Oregon State Convention. As the Chairperson and 2 co-chairs were from Alpha Zeta, most of the action
happened here in Eugene/Springfield. We were lucky for have a fantastic venue for the convention right off
the freeway, so everyone had easy access and the staff was helpful, considerate and VERY polite.

Thank you, Hilton Garden Inn.

We had a number of work parties to wrap door prizes, fill goodie bags and just generally getting ready. Are
we glad we did it? YES! Are we glad it’s over? YES, YES, YES!!! We received many accolades and we are
very grateful for them. Now we are getting ready for the new year under President Marsha Klosterman.
We are quite sure she is going to keep us busy.

We continue to collect coupons for Hope for Heroes and pull tabs for dialysis. We, also, continue to
volunteer monthly at Bags of Love. Bags of Love recently received a national award from the FBI. Bags are
given to women and girls who have been rescued from sex-trafficking in coordination with the FBI. The
award given to Bags of Love was one of 56 given nationally. We are proud to be involved and appreciate all
the yardage and stuffed toys, etc. that have been donated from all over the state. Oregon ESA in action!
We have chosen a theme for next year’s educationals and we already have one scheduled this summer.
Maybe more will be done during the break to alleviate the push prior to March 1.

Again, thank you for your attendance and compliments for State Convention.



A National Honor for Bags of 

Love 

 

Bags of Love Executive Director Becky Stenzel accepted the FBI’s 2018 Director’s 
Community Leadership Award (DCLA) on behalf of BOL last week in what she described as 
“a very moving experience.” Bags of Love was among the 57 individuals and organizations 
recognized this year at the FBI Headquarters in Washington, D.C., for "meeting a need, 
answering a call to serve, and working to make communities safer and stronger." The DCLA 
is the highest civilian award given by the agency, and every year, each of the FBI's 56 
region field offices and the the Bureau’s Criminal Justice Information Services Division selects a 
recipient. We were honored to be chosen this year by the Portland office. 
 
FBI Director Christopher Wray presented the awards, noting that "You’ve identified some of the 
toughest problems that are out there. And you haven’t waited for someone else to fix them." 
His comment that "You’re showing people kindness when they need it most" especially  
resonated with the spirit of Bags of Love. You can read more about the awards and the other 
recipients on the FBI website here, and view a short video about the DCLA here. 
 
Special Agent in Charge Renn Cannon, whose division nominated Bags of Love, observed that 
the award was given "in recognition of the many years of service the non-profit has given to 
thousands of Oregon's most vulnerable children" and that it has been "an honor for the FBI to 
partner with Bags of Love over the course of many years." Cannon appreciated the attention to 
detail our volunteers put into crafting bags filled with comfort items and necessities for children 
in crisis. "These bags allow the donors and volunteers to give a child dignity while 
giving law enforcement officers a chance to building trust with those most impacted 
by trauma." Cannon and Community Outreach Specialist Antonia Fabian Kreamier, both from 
the Portland FBI office and pictured below in the top center photo, both flew to D.C. for the 
presentation.  
 
"This award belongs to ALL the people with huge hearts behind the scenes at Bags 
of Love," says Becky Stenzel. "We have such an amazing team of dedicated, kind, and talented 
volunteers and staff, and a generous community that supports our work. 
 
See more photos below from Becky's trip to Washington, D.C., with Warehouse Manager 
Annette Briekse and Office Manager Karisa Ockander. 

 

 



Beta Eta – Sutherlin

Beta Eta Chapter spent several hours making potato salad and serving at the 
Sutherlin Public Safety appreciation event, we honor police, fire, and all first 
responders. 

Just a way to say thank you to our hometown heroes.

Beta members: Jo Rochester, Margie Creacey, Joanne King, 
Darlene Handy, Pam Hughes, Susan Akre, Connie Russell.



Beta Iota – Roseburg

What's happening in the neighborhood???? Just wanted you to know Beta Iota had a 
great year! 

We started with serving coffee, tea, and hot chocolate at the Veteran’s Day Parade in 
Roseburg.  It was a cold, but sunny day and many people left donations for our Hope 
for Heroes project.  Later in November, just before Thanksgiving, we sold tickets and 
held a drawing for seven gift certificates from our local Shari's Restaurant.  Shari's 
donated three gift certificates and we purchased the other four. The money went into 
our Hope for Heroes budget.  In May, the monies were sent to the local VFW Post to 
assist with the cost of burial for 28 abandoned and forgotten soldiers' remains:  the 
remains ranged from WW I to Vietnam service personnel.  Our Hope for Heroes 
donation was made in May due to the difficulty getting the remains released from the 
funeral home they were stored at.  These forgotten heroes will finally get their resting 
places. 

Our Choctober Rush Program at Carolyn Warren’s residence had four guests and even 
though no one joined, two of the guests Carolyn invited are still interested in Beta Iota 
for next year.  Joanie Chamber’s guest declined to join, but attended our April Paint N' 
Pour for St Jude and a Mystery Dinner night out Jenni Dickinson, at the Grand Victorian 
in Myrtle Creek.  Exciting sharing ESA with these ladies!

Beta Iota's Christmas Social and Secret Sister gift exchange was at Joanie Chambers’ 
residence. She treated us to a yummy variety of finger foods. In this hectic time of 
year, our members had an enjoyable, fun and relaxing time! 

The weekend before Christmas, we wrapped packages for two days at Fred Meyers for 
donations. It was a successful Ways and Means project and everyone enjoyed the 
holiday atmosphere!!!!!  We had three volunteers, two granddaughters, and one 
spouse, Don Barrett, as well as Beta Iota members wrapping packages!  What a lot of 
fun!

February was a very interesting month for us! It started with a Facebook meeting due 
to members with flu and colds, but later we did meet for our Outstanding Member 
Recognition dinner with our spouses.  Jenni Dickinson was very surprised to receive 
the award! Beta Iota helped Douglas District Council host the Oregon State Council 
Winter Meeting.  The Emoji Hunting in the town of Sutherlin was especially enjoyed by 
all attending members!! After that, we had a Paint N' Pour scheduled for the next 
Saturday, but the weather had other things in plan for us!!

Outstanding 
Member



Beta Iota – Roseburg (continued)

Then came March....... We completed a fun and successful Paint N' Pour 
for St Jude. Guests enjoyed painting their "Faith, Family, Freedom" on 
their canvases!  Four people, unable to attend, donated their monies to 
St Jude.  Bless them and the attending guests for their generosity.  

In April, Beta Iota participated in the Easter Seals Bloomfest!  Besides 
tulip sales, several additional donations were made to Easter Seals of 
Oregon.  Several of our Philanthropic Projects actually occurred after 
the April 1st deadline, but an amended Philanthropic Report was 
mailed in May to Oregon's Philanthropic Chair, Jerri Fine, to be included 
in her IC Report.

On the Saturday before Mother’s Day, Beta Iota's members and friends 
ran a food concession at the Umpqua Community Plant and Craft Sale. 
Chair Joanie Chambers did a wonderful job organizing this event for 
us!!  The day was a great outreach opportunity with the community as 
we were able to talk to a lot of people about ESA!! 



Delta Epsilon – LaGrande

May 11 was Delta Epsilon annual Yard Sale. 

This year we sold $837.54. 

Not too bad for a bunch of junk…its true someone’s junk is someone’s treasure



Delta Kappa – Hood River

WOW, we just left convention and here it is our year-end.  

Happiness is “ESA” was the best for our Nancy which all enjoyed. 

We are finishing up our year with a Breakfast for Installation of elected Officers.
President: Tami Arthur, Vice President: Martha Hoskins, Treasurer: Penny Phelps, 
Secretary: Beth Wright (Beth is one of our new members), Educational Director: 
Dorothy Stearns

To sum up the last 3 months we’ve been busy gals. We did our Foster A Cake, which 
supports Easter Seals. At our Business Meeting we pass the BOX for St Jude and are 
surprised how much we come up with each month and for the year.  Our Quilt raffle 
goes to support St Jude too.

We had 25 applications from Hood River High School for the scholarship committee go 
over and choose our winner(s). This also included the Columbia Gorge Community 
College. 

Our Spring Fling Bingo was a great success and all had FUN.  It’s always great to have 
other chapters come to Hood River.  Delta Xi and Alpha Upsilon are the greatest 
supports of our Bingo and they are appreciated, along with all who attend. This is our 
8th Year. 

Blossom Fest with lovely Tulips was a great hit this year as we got them at Easter 
Time.  So many colors to enjoy. 

We celebrated Penny Phelps retirement, which she can come to daytime meetings. 
YEA!  We installed 3 new members this year, which is plus for us. We now have 13 
members.    

DK’s Outstanding Member was B.G. Brackman and she also received First Place at 
convention with her Rushing Report.  Membership was her theme and created 
“Friendship to Go” Kits to give to those interested in ESA. 

Educational this year was on “The Crown Jewels of the Columbia Gorge”. Members 
chose from: Parks & Playgrounds, Trails & Hikes, Plants, Flowers & Trees, Museums, 
Dams, Wineries, Art Galleries, & Places of Interest, so much more.  We all rediscovered 
the Beauty, Wonder & how Awesome the Gorge really is.  

Delta Kappa is very proud of Debbie Sanguras being the Oregon State 2nd Vice 
President and by the way Northwest is in charge of Convention 2021.

Editors Note: What’s in the “Friendship To Go” kits? Inquiring Minds Want to Know 



Delta Xi – Portland

On March 2nd Delta Xi held their annual dinner and auction. The food (taco bar) was 
fantastic and enjoyed by all. The auction again was a huge success and increased our 
ability to continue the philanthropic projects we do for the community, St Jude’s 
Children’s Hospital, and Easter Seals. 

We attended our NW District meeting, held at McGraths in Beaverton. Our speaker for 
this event was from Easter Seals and spoke of the Tulip Sales project where we then 
sold tulips in April at Providence Hospital and Fred Meyers. Our ladies were again busy 
in April serving lunch along with homemade desserts to the folks at ILR - Independent 
Living Resources. 

We had a fantastic time at the State Convention in Springfield/Eugene. 
Congratulations to our new board and committee members. 

On May 4th we held our Plant sale pick up, where previously sold flower and vegetable 
starts were picked up by customers that purchased them in early April. On May 14th 
we held our installation luncheon at Spaghetti Factory where new officers were 
installed and our guests included members from the Hood River and Hillsboro chapters 
as well as prior Delta Xi members. New officers include Pat Stupur - President, Jill 
Holden - Vice President, Mary Lambert - Treasurer, Chris Dole - Recording Secretary, 
Margaret Dragoon - Corresponding Secretary, Ann Widick - Educational Director, and 
Karen McNeil - Jr Past President. 

We attended North West District Council meeting where new officers for the coming 
year were installed. Several members attended the Easter Seals Volunteer luncheon 
where we received an award for our participation in Bloomfest. 

Our summer will include more volunteer opportunities for us and we will do some 
planning for the upcoming year at our next meeting in June.   

Cheers from Delta Xi



Delta Gamma

Delta Gamma has been very busy these the last Grapevine. At our April 1st meeting we 
installed the new officers: President Jan Galbraith, VP Julie Rassmann, Janet Huston 
Recording Sec, Ellen Henson Corresponding Sec, and Jane Yecny Treasurer.
But the all time biggie was getting ready for Oregon State Convention and the 
installation of our very own Marsha Klosterman as President. 

We had a wonderful turn out of our members to support and have fun with Marsha. 
We had a great time from the Friday Night Mixer to the installation and enjoying each 
other afterward to the finale day on Sunday. 

Right to Left: Marsha Klosterman, 
Melanie Swann, Katie Hobson, 
and Joy Serkowney.

Right to Left: Marsha Klosterman, 
Melanie Swann, Katie Hobson, Joy 
Serkowney, Debbie Sanguras, Linda 
Gratteri, & Julie Rassmann.

FRIDAY NIGHT CANDIDATES FAIRE



Delta Gamma (Continued)

We are so proud of our very own 

Marsha Klosterman

stepping up to be 

Oregon State ESA President. 

***Please notice the quilt. ***
The chapter made this quilt which has the 
names of members from 2009 to present on it.

Recognition of our 

Outstanding Member 
Karen Perry 

(center)

As Oregon State 2nd VP Marsha 
Klosterman honored Delta Gamma’s 
nominee for the 

Distinguished Achievement Award 
Kaylee Graham

We have had the wonderful experience 
of watching what one young lady can do 
in a community that had lasting positive 
effect.



RAISING & LOWERING THE GUARDNANCY “CONDUCTING” THE CROWD

SPECIAL THANKS TO ALL THE LADIES FROM DELTA GAMMA FOR THEIR LOVE AND SUPPORT OF MARSHA!





HARVEST LOVE IN ESA 
2019-2020 

OREGON STATE COUNCIL BOARD 
 
PRESIDENT   Marsha Klosterman   Delta Gamma - Florence 
    25626 Hall Road   541-991-0077 
    Junction City, OR  97448 marshaklosterman@hotmail.com 
 
1ST VICE PRESIDENT  Linda Gratteri    Alpha Upsilon - Hillsboro 
    33779 SW Laurel Road   503-628-4511  (H) 
    Hillsboro, OR  97123   503-320-6072  (C) 
        lindilu1@juno.com 
 
2nd VICE PRESIDENT  Debbie Sanguras   Delta Kappa – Hood River 
    635 Heights Ave   541-387-0280 (H) 
    Hood River, OR  97031   541-490-3074 (C) 
        dsanguras@hrecn.net 
 
CORRESPONDING  Joy Serkowney    Alpha Zeta - Eugene 
   SECRETARY   4055 Royal Ave #6   541-688-1667 (H) 
    Eugene, Or  97402   541-272-1736 (C) 
        joyserkowney@peak.org 
 
RECORDING SECRETARY Katie Hobson    Omega Mu – Albany 
     4842 Pacific Blvd SW   541-917-8664 (H) 
    Albany, Or  97321   541-220-9832 (C) 
        katie.hobson@albany.k12.or.us 
 
TREASURER   Melanie Swann    Beta Omicron – Burns 
    580 South Court   541-589-1857 (C) 
    Burns, Or  97720  swann.m@hotmail.com 
 
WORKSHOP   Julie Rassmann    Delta Gamma – Florence 
    83360 South Cove Drive  541-997-2850 (H) 
    Florence, Or  97439   541-991-7906 (C) 
        julie541@msn.com 
 
JR PAST PRESIDENT  Nancy Reid    Beta Omicron - Burns 
    P.O. Box 504    541-573-6970 (H) 
    Burns, OR  97720   541-589-2071 (C) 
        nandog@gmail.com 
 



APPOINTED CHAIRS 
 
Association of the Arts               Becky Diehnel    Alpha Zeta – Eugene 
    345 E 46th Avenue   541-485-1694 (H) 
    Eugene, Or  97405   541-556-6192 (C) 
        beckydiehnel@gmail.com 
 
Awards    Mary Ann Puhl    Alpha Psi – Port Orford 
    P.O. Box 807    541-322-1345 (H) 
    Port Orford, OR  97465   541-253-6699 (C) 
        bogron@harborside.com 
 
Chaplain   Rhonda Adler    Delta Gamma- Florence 
    1519 Arlington Ave   971-506-3012 
    Woodburn, Or  97071  rhonda.adler@pcc.edu 
    
Disaster Fund   Nancy Reid    Beta Omicron – Burns 
    P.O. Box 504    541-573-6970 (H) 
    Burns, OR  97720   541-589-2071 (C) 
        nanadog.reid@gmail.com 
 
Distinguished Achievement/ Lani Shimer    Alpha Zeta - Eugene 
 Youth Award   1744 Rainbow Drive   541-746-0290 (H) 
    Springfield, Or  97477   541-913-9872 (C) 
        paulani@peak.org 
 

Documents/Parliamentarian Kathy State     Delta Xi – Portland 
    4195 SW Emerald Ave   503-328-9663 (H) 
    Gresham, Or 97080   503-313-9761 (C) 
        kathystate@rconnects.com 
     
Easter Seal Jr   Dorothy Sterns    Delta Kappa – Hood River 
    P.O. Box 1176    541-352-6001 (H) 
    Hood River, Or  97031   541-380-1962 (C) 
        dweygandtphoyography@gmail.com 
 
Easter Seal Sr   Connie Russell    Beta Eta – Sutherland 
    172 Val     541-459-4826 (H) 
    Sutherlin, OR  97479    509-954-6743 (C) 
        cjrseattle@msn.com 
 
Educational   Jean Forsman    Delta Gamma – Florence 
    24441 Bolton Hill Road   541-556-3818 (C) 
    Veneta,  Or  97487  jeanforsman@centurylink.net 



ESA Foundation  Barb Moss    Beta Omicron – Burns 
    P.O. Box 188    541-947-0214(H) 
    Lakeside, Or  97630   541-417-0529 (C) 
        jack.moss2017@outlook.com 
 
Gavels Chair   Joy Serkowney    Alpha Zeta –Eugene 
    4055 Royal Ave #6   541-688-1667 (H) 
    Eugene, Or  97402   541-272-1736 (C) 
        joyserkowney@peak.org 
 
Grapevine Co Editor  Carolyn Warren   Beta Iota – Roseburg 
    1202 NW Keasey St   541-207-8064 (C) 
    Roseburg, Or  97471  ciwarren@charter.net 
 
Grapevine Co Editor  Patty Anderson    Omega Mu – Albany 

923 Oakmont Loop NE   541-979-4968 (C) 
    Albany, Or  97322  indebt4toys@msn.com 
 
Historian   Ellie Allen    Delta Gamma – Florence 

1519 Arlington Ave   503-505-1956 
    Woodburn, Or  97071  elliel@peak.org 
 
Hope for Heroes  Tami Arthur    Delta Kappa – Hood River 
    3583 Neal Creek Road   541-354-2469 (H) 
    Hood River, Or  97031   541-806-1701 (C) 
        rarthur754@aol.com 
 
Philanthropic   Vickie Boler    Beta Iota – Roseburg 
    118 Ina Street    541-670-2919 (H) 
    Myrtle Creek, Or  97457  541-680-0717 (C)  
        vickieboler@wildblue.net 
 
St Jude Coordinator Jr  JoAnne McKenney   Delta Xi – Portland 
    8820 N Seward    503-289-8473 
    Portland, Or  97217  joanne.mckenney@ppsrx.com Wk) 
        doggiesrus@gmail.com  (H) 
         
St Jude Coordinator Sr  Sandy Bristow    Alpha Zeta – Eugene 
    85007 Kensington Drive  541-746-5196 (H) 
    Pleasant Hill, Or  97455   541-912-2866 (C) 
        sandrabristow@msn.com 
 
Western States Council Rep Sandy Diess    Alpha Zeta – Eugene 
    26072 Crow Road   541-345-7915 (H) 
    Eugene, Or  97402   541-912-2016 (C) 
        sdiess2@gmail.com 



STANDING COMMITTEES 
 
Archivist   Carolyn Warren   Beta Iota – Roseburg 
    1202 NW Keasey St   541-207-8064 (C)  
    Roseburg, Or  97471  ciwarren@charter.net  
 
Auditing Committee Chair Su McDonell    Alpha Zeta -  Eugene 
    2795 Chuckanut Street   541-687-2167 (H) 
    Eugene, Or  97408   541-912-8001 (C) 
        bmysu2795@gmail.com 
 
Balloting Chair   Martha Hoskins    Delta Kappa – Hood River 
    511 Country Club Road   541-387-0213 (H) 
    Hood River, Or   97031   541-490-4612 (C) 
        marthahoskins@charter.net 
 
Budget Committee Chair Melanie Swann    Beta Omicron - Burns 
    580 South Court   541-589-1857 (C) 
    Burns, Or  97720  swann.m@hotmail.com 
 
Credentials   Judy Huntley    Beta Eta – Sutherlin 
    378 Valley View Road   541-459-2550 (H) 
    Sutherlin, Or  97479   541-643-1007 (C) 
        jhuntley@teleport.com 
  
Flag Ceremony   Patty Anderson    Omega Mu – Albany 
    923 Oakmont Loop NE   541-979-4968 (C) 
    Albany, Or  97322  indebt4toys@msn.com 
 
Membership Committee Linda Gratteri    Alpha Upsilon- Hillsboro 
    33779 SW Laurel Road   503-628-4511  (H) 
    Hillsboro, OR  97123   503-320-6072  (C) 
        lindilu1@juno.com 
 
Nomination Committee Chair Debbie Sanguras   Delta Kappa – Hood River 
    635 Heights Ave   542-387-0280 (H) 
    Hood River, OR  97031   541-490-3074 (C) 
        dsanguras@hrecn.net 
 
Outstanding Member   Tami Arthur    Delta Kappa – Hood River 
    3583 Neal Creek Road   541-354-2469 (H) 
    Hood River, Or  97031   541-806-1701 (C) 
        rarthur754@aol.com 



Photographer   Sandy Diess    Alpha Zeta – Eugene 
26072 Crow Road   541-345-7915 (H) 

    Eugene, Or  97402   541-912-2016 (C) 
        Sdiess2@gmail.com 
 
 
Publicity   Pat Stupur    Delta Xi – Portland 
    1010 NE 108th    503-252-3890 (H) 
    Portland, Or  97220   503-830-5729 (C) 
        patstupurathome@comcast.com 
 
Webmaster   Chris York    Delta Xi – Portland 
    899 NE 90th Avenue   503-281-9279 (H) 
    Portland, Or  97220   503-943-2526 (C) 
        cristinayork@comcast.net 
 
 

STATE MEETING CHAIRMAN 
 

Leadership Co/Chairs  Lynn Hughes    Gamma Beta – Grants Pass 
    324 NE Mead    541-476-4617 (H) 
    Grants Pass, Or  97526   541-291-2474 (C) 
        orcycler@mac.com 
 
    Shirley Reese    Gamma Beta – Grants Pass 
    1220 NE Dudley   541-479-9881 
    Grants Pass, Or 97526  shirleyreese240@yahoo.com 
 
Winter Meeting  Linda Gratteri    Alpha Upsilon – Hillsboro 
    33779 SW Laurel Road   503-628-4511 (H) 
    Hillsboro, OR  97123   503-320-6072 (C) 
        Lindilu1@juno.com 
 
State Convention  Joyce Hodge    Alpha Psi – Port Orford 
2019-2020 Douglas District P.O. Box 378    541-366-2011 (H) 
    Port Orford, Or  97465   541-290-9023 (C) 
        hdgjoy@aol.com 
 
    Connie Russell    Beta Eta - Sutherlin 
    172 Val     541-459-4826 (H) 
    Sutherlin, OR  97479    509-954-6743 (C) 
        cjrseattle@msn.com 



ESA OREGON STATE COUNCIL  
2018-2019 WINNERS 
 
 
 
Gold Link Award - Ardyce Moore, Education Director 

Delta Xi, Portland 
 Gamma Beta, Grants Pass 
 Delta Kappa, Hood River 
 Epsilon Theta, Walport 
 Alpha Zeta, Eugene 
 
Distinguished Athenian - Ardyce Moore, Education Director 

Linda Howes - Alpha Zeta, Eugene 
 
Rushing - Nancy Reid for Ann Choate 

1st - Delta Kappa, Hood River (BG Brackman, chair) 
2nd - Delta Xi, Portland (Pat Stupur, chair) 
3rd - Alpha Zeta, Eugene (Joy Serkowney, chair) 

 
Outstanding Member Awards - Sharon Commingore, Chair 

Delta Gamma - Karen Perry 
Delta Kappa - BG Brackman 
Delta Xi - Jill Holden 
Gamma Beta - Ellen Ellis 
Alpha Upsilon - Barbara Freerksen 
Beta Eta - Connie Russell 
Alpha Zeta - Linda Howes 

 
Distinguished Achievement/Youth Award - Pat Stupur, Chair 

Kaylee Graham nominated by Delta Gamma, Florence  
 
Easter Seals 

Monies: 
1st - Delta Xi, Portland ($2,390.59/member) 
2nd - Omicron Omega, Portland ($2,002/member) 
3rd - Delta Kappa, Hood River ($927.06/member) 

Hours: 
1st - Delta Xi, Portland (120 hours/member) 
2nd - Delta Kappa, Hood River (45 hours/member) 
3rd - Alpha Zeta, Eugene (30 hours/member) 

  
Circle of Life - Sandra Bristow, Sr. Coordinator 

Monies: 
1st - Delta Xi, Portland  
2nd - Alpha Zeta, Eugene  
3rd - Omicron Omega, Portland  

Hours: 
1st - Delta Kappa, Hood River  
2nd - Delta Xi, Portland  

3rd - Alpha Zeta, Eugene  



Educational Awards  - Presented by Ardyce Moore 
1st - Alpha Zeta, Eugene 
2nd - Epsilon Theta, Waldport 
3rd - Gamma Beta, Grants Pass 

 
 
Philanthropic – presented by Jeri Fine 

Hours: 
1st - Alpha Zeta, Eugene 
2nd - Alpha Upsilon, Hillsboro 
3rd - Delta Xi, Portland 

Monies: 
1st - Alpha Upsilon, Hillsboro 
2nd - Delta Xi, Portland 
3rd - Alpha Zeta, Eugene 

 
Outstanding Chapter – presented by Marsha Klosterman 

1st - Delta Xi, Portland 
2nd - Alpha Zeta, Eugene 
3rd - Delta Kappa, Hood River 

 
Association of the Arts - Presented by Ellen Ellis 

Division I - Quilts 
1st - Anne Scissons, Omega Mu (Splendid Hutes) 
2nd - Marsha Klosterman, Delta Gamma (Diamond Pattern) 
3rd - Judy Huntley, Beta Eta (Christmas Quilt) 

Division II - Needlework 
1st - Becky Diehnel, Alpha Zeta (Felt Picture) 
2nd - Shannon Willis, Omicron Omega (Needlepoint Fish) 
3rd - Tammi Arthur, Delta Kappa (Crochet Bag for Granddaughter) 

Division III - Painting 
1st - Kathy State, Delta Xi (The Nature Scenery) 
2nd - Kathy State, Delta Xi (The Cat) 

Division IV - Photography 
1st - Dorothy Sterns, Delta Kappa (The Quail) 
2nd - Dorothy Stearns, Delta Kappa (Oregon Grouping) 
3rd - Karen McNeil, Delta Xi (Sunset) 

Division V - Crafts 
1st - Jo Nightingale, Epsilon Theta (5 “Ceramic” Flowers) 
2nd - Becky Diehnel, Alpha Zeta (Mushroom) 
3rd - Louise Granger, Beta Eta (Cards) 

Division VI - Poetry 
1st - Connie Russell, Beta Eta (Framed Poem) 
2nd - Barb Moss, Beta Omicron (Veterans Poem Framed) 

People’s Choice 
Dorothy Stearns, Delta Kappa (The Quail) 




